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Memo

To:
Michael McGovern, Town Manager
From:
Chief Neil R. Williams
CC:
File
Date:
July 14, 2009
Re:
Chapter 13 Traffic Regulations
Mike,
For several years, mostly during the hot summer days, Cottage Lane has an influx of vehicle traffic with people wanting to go to Casino Beach.  The Department finds that when this happens we have a serious parking problem near the end of Cottage Lane, which does impede emergency vehicles responding to the houses on Garden Lane.

It would be my recommendation for the Ordinance Committee to review Chapter 13 concerning “No Parking” near the end of Cottage Lane and possible the narrow end of Surf Road to alleviate this problem.

I would also ask that the Ordinance Committee review Chapter 13 Section 13-2-2 specifically subsection “L.”  This section refers to prohibited locations to park and “L” expressly states “on a paved or improved surface of any street, way, or road when it is practicable to park elsewhere.

The Department would like to see subsection “L” removed.  The Department has had a case where a neighbor has wanted another neighbor to park their vehicle in their driveway and not on the street.  This existing section would mean that an Officer would have to go to everyone in the neighborhood and if their driveway had an empty space they must move their vehicle from the street to the driveway.  The Department believes this subsection of Chapter 13 places an Officer in a compromising position to enforce.
Respectfully,

Chief Neil R. Williams
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